
 

 

From the Editors 

Dear Friends and Readers, 

 

We would like to welcome you wholeheartedly to the first issue of our journal 

in 2017 – the third year of our activity. For this issue we have prepared 

a selection of four scholarly articles dealing with cultural and literary topics. 

We also have three conference reports – one of which was organised 

by our society – and two book reviews. The selection seems modest even 

to us so we invite you all wholeheartedly to submit your papers as well 

as opinions and memories of conferences you organised or attended and books 

that you read. 

We are still at an early stage of our history and we plan to expand both 

in size and in variety. We are especially willing to hear from linguists: 

the literary bias of our first issues reflects only the type of papers which have 

been submitted so far for publication, it is by no means intended. Our intention 

from the very beginning was to make our definition of English Studies 

as broad as possible. However, we cannot expand without our authors and, 

as the second issue of 2017 dedicated to E. M. Forster is already largely 

completed, we would like to finish this very brief introduction by inviting 

all of you to submit your papers, reviews, and calls for papers to our forth-

coming 2018 issue. 

 

Jacek Fabiszak 

Krzysztof Fordoński 


